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BOARD OF 
GOVERNORS 

      DISCLAIMER:  

The Meadview Monitor is an 

official publication of the 

Meadview Civic Association (MCA, 

a membership association) P.O. 

Box 217, Meadview, AZ 86444. 

(928) 564-2313, Fax (928) 564-

2520, or email: mca@citlink.net 

(please put “Meadview Monitor” in 

the subject line.) Notice in the 

Meadview Monitor is official notice 

of any and all proceedings of the 

MCA. 

Submissions become the property 

of The Meadview Monitor. We will 

not publish any letters or ads that 

are unsuitable for this newsletter 

or for which the MCA be held 

liable. The Board of Governors will 

make the final decisions on those 

letters, ads and/or articles that are 

printed. All articles must have a by-

line. All letters must have a name 

and a traceable address. 

Facility Hours 

Open from 8 a.m.—10 p.m. 

7 days a week 

Office Hours 

Tuesday—Saturday 

9 a.m.—4 p.m. 

Closed from 12 p.m.—12:30 p.m. 

for lunch 

 

 

This is a Bi-Monthly Publication. 

Business Card - $6 per issue or $36 per year. 

1/4 Page - $10 per issue or $60 per year. 

Half Page - $20 per issue or $120 per year. 

Full Page - $40 per issue or $240 per year. 

Please make check payable to: 
Meadview Civic Association or MCA 

P.O. Box 217 
Meadview, AZ 86444 

 
    NOTE:  

 All ads must be paid in advance. 

 The MCA  reserves the right to edit or refuse ads 
or submissions. 

 Sorry, no refunds for cancellations. 

ADVERTISEMENT 
 RATES 

MCA EMPLOYEES 

Edie Needham….Member Ser-

vices & Contributing Editor 

Sandy Henderson...Member Ser-

vices & Contributing Editor 

Darrell Young...Maintenance 

Larry Minard...Maintenance & 

Security 

Bob Reynolds...Security 

Richard (Woody) 

Woods...Security 

Don Jarvis…………...President 

Dennis Kehoe...Vice President 

Ray Stone...1st Vice President 

Steve Berg...2nd Vice President 

Neil Baker...3rd Vice President 

Joy Luke...Treasurer 

Elizabeth Buckingham...Co Treasurer 

Lynn Wright Murray...Secretary
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 BLIGHTED PROPERTIES 

The MCA has received many complaints over the years 
regarding “blighted properties” in our community.   

We have addressed these concerns at several of our 
membership meetings.  We would, again, like to provide that 
same information for our members who still have questions 
about what is actually being done to resolve this ongoing 
problem. 

Neil Baker, the Chairman of our Architectural Committee, has 
spent dozens of hours identifying these properties, 
researching the ownership, and contacting these property 
owners in an attempt to resolve the problems.  There are 
several issues that must be considered and addressed in his 
attempt to resolve each property’s individual condition. 

THE ONGONG ISSUES: 

1.  Not all properties are MCA membership properties, so we 
have no authority to even enforce MCA rules and regulations. 

2.  No one may enter any property without express permission 
from the owner. 

3.  In many cases, the current owner has passed away and 
ownership has never been changed; thus, current ownership 
is unknown.  It is impossible to determine, who “exactly” is 
responsible for the condition and care of the property. 

4.  Sometimes, the current owner has not seen the property in 
many years and is not even aware that someone else may have 
dumped trash and garbage onto their property. 

5.  Many of the properties have years of unpaid back taxes, 
thus, there is little or no value to  the property. 

6. The County would like to bring these properties up to a 
clean and presentable condition, but Funds and 
Manpower are limited. The County can only help us with 
about 3% of these issues. 

WHAT THE MCA IS DOING TO CORRECT THE 
PROBLEMS: 

First, it is necessary to identify the property and attempt to 
contact the current owner. 

If possible, an effort is made to work with that owner to see if 
we can work together to clean up the property. 

Identifying ownership is sometimes very difficult or even 
impossible. With no response or contact with the owners, Neil 
approaches the Mohave County authorities for assistance.   

He is currently working with Mohave County in an attempt to 
have them assist him in an appropriate and legal manner to 
resolve each problem.  Those departments are: Building Code 
Enforcement, Abatement Agency, Health & Safety, Assessor’s 
Office, County Treasurer and County Recorder. When all 
information is compiled, it will be presented to Supervisor 
Jean Bishop.   

SUGGESTED SOLUTIONS: 

1.  A cooperation between the MCA, community 
organizations, and individual volunteers to work together to 
address these properties and “cure” the blighted conditions.  

2.  When there are years of unpaid back taxes and there is no 
other resolution, we have a suggestion to approach the County 
Supervisors with a process.  The plan would be: (a) Foreclose 
on the property for the back taxes.  (b) Have the County 
Treasurer forgive, or waive, the back taxes. (c) Put the 
property up “for sale.”  

NOTE: The decision “to waive the back taxes” must 
come from County Supervisors. 

3.  We can, as Meadview residents and Meadview volunteers, 
work with the individual County departments to improve all 
our properties for a better, cleaner and well-kept community. 
This will add value to all Meadview properties and benefit all 
of our investments. 

4.  A non-profit organization could be created as a community 
improvement plan. Suggested name:  “Meadview 
Beautification Team.” 

Residents are urged to participate, as we need to 
show “unity.” 

Interested parties may contact Neil Baker through 
the MCA office. 

***   

IMPORTANT NOTICE   
*** 

Please help our emergency 

responders identify your 

property by posting your 

address in clear view.  GPS is 

not always accurate in our area. 

Their quick response is for your 

own benefit. 
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I. Candidate Eligibility:              

A slate of candidates, all of whom are members in good 

standing of the Meadview Civic Association, shall be 

selected by a nominating committee. The consent of all 

candidates shall be obtained before placing their names 

on the ballot. At the annual meeting a member present 

may nominate a member for the Board of Governors. No 

write-in candidates shall be accepted unless nominated at 

the annual meeting. No member nominated at the annual 

meeting shall be considered unless the candidate 

consents to serve if elected. The presiding officer shall 

limit nominating speeches from the floor to one (1) 

minute each. 

II. Who May Vote:                       

Only members in good standing will be eligible to vote.  

To be a member in good standing means that all 

association assessments on lots being voted, have been 

paid in full by 2 p.m., the Friday prior to the Annual 

Meeting.  

III. Voting Eligibility:            

A person eligible to vote in this election must be the 

owner or co-owner of Meadview property which is 

presently being assessed by the Association. One vote 

only may be cast for each lot so assessed. Where a lot or 

lots are owned by one or more persons, only one of the 

persons named as co-owner may vote for any one lot. 

Only one vote per lot is allowed. You may vote by 

absentee ballot if unable to attend the meeting. You must 

request your absentee ballot from the Secretary of the 

Board. Carefully follow the instructions sent with your 

ballot (s) and return to the Secretary. Absentee Ballots 

must be received by the Secretary of the Association by 

the close of the last business day prior to the Annual 

Meeting.  

IV. Verification of Voting Eligibility:                  

Each prospective voter will be required to present proper 

identification prior to receiving the ballot (s) for voting. 

Association records will be checked to verify that such 

person is a member in good standing. Each prospective 

voter will then be given the specified number of ballots, 

one for each member lot, and will then cast his/her ballot 

(s) immediately after verification. Voting hours shall be 

from the conclusion of the annual meeting to 2:00 p.m. 

There shall be no electioneering within one hundred  

(100) yards of the polling place. 

V. Ballots for Voting:         

Subsequent to verification of eligibility to vote, members 

will be given one (1) ballot for each lot for which he/she is 

authorized to cast a vote. Members, after verification of 

eligibility to vote, and receiving the ballot (s)  shall 

proceed to vote and deposit said ballot (s) in the ballot 

box within ten (10) minutes. A member voting for more 

than ten (10) ballots shall have multiples of ten (10) 

minutes for each ten (10) ballots being voted. 

VI. Voting Procedures:          

A. In accordance with the desires of the majority of the 

Association members as expressed at the May 28, 1988 

meeting and at the prerogative of the present Board of 

Governors as authorized in Article III, Section I of the By-

Laws of the Association, the number of persons to sit on 

the Board of Governors shall be seven (7).        

B. Place an “X” in the box beside the name of each 

candidate you wish to vote for. On all propositions, place 

an “X” in the appropriate box. On all proposed By-Laws 

changes mark an “X” in the appropriate box.        

C. Fold your ballot and deposit in the ballot box provided. 

Note: Voting for more candidates than seats available will 

invalidate the ballot. 

VII. Ballot Counting:           

A. After all the ballots have been cast, the Election 

Committee will open the ballot box and proceed to count 

and record the votes.               

B. To verify proper performance in all aspects of the 

election, the election will be monitored by appointed 

Association members. 

Installation of Officers:                                
A. Immediately after the determination of names of the 
winning candidates, the newly elected members will assume 
their positions on the Board.            
B. In accordance with Article III of the Association By-Laws, 
the Board members will be elect executive officers from their 
owns ranks. The executive officers of the Association shall be 
President, Vice-President, Secretary, Assistant Secretary, 
Treasurer, and Assistant Treasurer.          
C. This Board of Governors shall manage and control the 
business affairs of the Association in accordance with the 
terms and conditions of the Articles of Incorporation and the 
By-Laws of the Association. 
Voting by Absentee Ballot:             
Members can request an absentee ballot, one for each lot on 
which an assessment is paid, which will list the slate of 
candidate dates, Propositions, and the proposed By-Law 
changes. The request form for absentee ballots should be 
filled in and mailed to:     
  Secretary     
  Meadview Civic Association  
  P.O. Box 217     
                Meadview, AZ 86444 
 Upon receipt of the request form, eligibility and 
number of votes entitled to be cast will be determined. The 
ballot (s) will be mailed to the requester with a return 
envelope addressed to the Secretary of the Board. After 
indicating your choice of candidates and By-Law changes, 
seal the ballot (s) in the envelope addressed to the Secretary. 
Walk-in and mailed Absentee ballots will be accepted until, 2 
p.m., the Friday prior to the Annual Meeting. Absentee 
Ballots received after 2p.m. the Friday prior to the 
Annual Meeting by walk-in or mail pick-up, will be 
invalid.  
 Upon receipt the sealed envelope with the absentee 

ballot showing the date received from the voter shall be 

logged in and placed in a locked ballot box. On election Day, 

the Election Committee will remove the ballot from the 

envelope for counting purposes. 

Special Notice to ALL MCA Members Legal Notice of Election 
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My husband Roy Elmore 

and  I moved to 

Meadview full time 

February of 2015, from 

Lake Mathews, CA. I am a 

retired Senior Veterans’ 

Officer with Riverside 

County, CA. I am also 

retired from the United States Air Force 

Reserves. I began my military career as a 

jet engine mechanic on TF-33 jet engines, 2 

years, then became a flight engineer on C-

141 Star Lifters until the C-141 was retired 

to Davis Mothan AFB, AZ. I retired from 

the Air Force as a First Sergeant E-7 out of 

March AFRB in CA. I have 3 fine young 

men, also veterans. I continue helping 

veterans here in Mohave County with my 

nonprofit, For God & Country Veterans 

Advocacy. I am Post Service Officer for the 

Veterans of Foreign Wars here in Mead 

View, I am also District 8 Service Officer 

for the State of Arizona. I am also the 

American Legion Service Officer here in 

Meadview. I hold a Master’s Degree in 

Business Administration in Aviation, 

Embry Riddle Aeronautical University; 

Associate in Applied Science Aviation 

Operations, Community College of the Air 

Force and Associate of Arts and Associate 

in Science, Riverside City College. I’m 

confident my back ground will enhance the 

already sitting boards’ plethora of 

knowledge and experience. I look forward 

to continue serving this community by 

serving on the MCA Board if elected. 

Elizabeth Buckingham 

Biography 

 

ABSENTEE BALLOT REQUEST 

     Name: ____________________________________ 

 

    Address: ___________________________________ 

 

     _________________________________________ 

 

     Lot #s: ____________________________________ 

 

     _________________________________________ 

 

       Absentee Ballot #: AB17-__________Number of Ballots: __________ 

       Date Requested: ______________ Date Mailed: _______________ 

       By: _________________________________ 

  Annual Membership Meeting & Election 
May 27th, 2017 

Location:  Meadview Civic Association 

  247 E Meadview Blvd. 

When:  Immediately following the Membership   

  Meeting until 2:00 p.m. 

How:  Bring Photo I.D. & Key Card (So you can Vote) 

If you are an owner of a membership property and are not able to 

vote in person,  Absentee Ballots are available in the MCA Office or 

can be mailed to with the Absentee Ballot Request above. 

Bar-B-Que lunch for members starts at 12:00 p.m. 

Ron King 

Biography It is truly ironic how I came to Meadview in the first place! 

In 1981 I was asked to check on a friend of the family who had a home here in Meadview. My family 

and I ended up spending a week enjoying all that Meadview has to offer. We went boating, driving 

off road and looking for a weekend/vacation place for ourselves here. In 1994 we bought our first 

house here in this community and vacationed ever since. In 2007 my wife, Terri and I retired and 

became full time residents. After 33 years in law enforcement it was time to go on to a new life, so 

Terri retired as a 30 year veteran civilian employee working within the same department as myself. 

We made our home here in Meadview and when the weather didn’t permit boating we took family 

and friends to the MCA to avail ourselves of all the facilities. It has always had a family friendly at-

mosphere. I am asking for your vote, so I can work to maintain the family environment, answer to 

the property owners (members), and maintain the reputation and integrity of the MCA, and respond 

to their concerns without discord. Your vote is important to the community and to us. 

  Thank you, Ron and Terri King 
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Payment Options: 

Bill Pay through your 

bank. Automatic payment 

sent by the member from 

their bank account and a 

check will be made out and 

mailed to the MCA from 

your bank. 

Credit Card Payments 

by calling or coming into 

the office. 

Check, Money Order 

or Cashier’s Check 

either mailed or handed to 

the office staff. Most 

property owners  are 

already utilizing this 

option. The change is that 

the checks are now 

electronically deposited 

within a week of receiving 

them. 

Cash payments are 

always welcome. Bring 

cash payments to the 

office. Please do not mail 

cash payments. 

NEW!  PayPal 
payments are now 

accepted at our website: 

mca-az.com  Click on 

Make A Payment  at the 

home page. 

Billing Options: 

E-Billing— Need to 

provide the office with 

your e-mail address.   

1. You can fill out the 

Update form on the 

last page of this 

Monitor  issue and 

mail it to us. 

2. You can send us an e-

mail. In the subject 

line write E-Billing 

Request. In the 

body provide all of 

your information 

including your 

preferred E-Billing 

address.  Please 

provide either 

your lot # or the 

Assessor’s Parcel 

#. 

3. When the next billing 

cycle starts you will 

receive an E-Bill for 

every lot owned 

instead of a paper bill 

via snail mail.  

Snail Mail no need to do 

anything to request this 

MCA  
Payment and 

Billing Options 

The back country trek to the Iron 

Mountain Garnet Mine, taken on 

Aug. 19, 1967, was the 11th 

successful outdoor event sponsored 

by the Meadview Adventurer’s Club 

since the Club was organized. These 

outdoor events have been very well 

attended and judging by the 

remarks, have been fully enjoyed. 

The Meadview Adventurer’s Club, 

(M.A.C.), is a non profit organization 

which has no dues, no meetings and 

no officers, except a Co-ordinator. 

The Club consists of individuals who 

have participated in one or more of 

Meadview’s outdoor activities. These 

are family type events and all ages 

can participate and enjoy them. By 

participating in any of the events one 

automatically becomes a member 

and is issued an attractive wallet 

size card, with the participants name 

on it. 

In line with these activities, Hal 

Brown, Co-ordinator of M.A. C., 

gives this report on the recent trip 

taken to the Garnet Mine. 

On Saturday, Aug. 19th, eighteen 

adventure minded folks left the 

Meadview complex at 10:00 a.m., 

Arizona time, and headed for the 

Garnet Mine, nestled on the 

southwestern slope of Iron Mountain. 

None but myself knew what lay 

ahead and it made for much 

excitement and anticipation. 

The first part of the journey passed 

through the beautiful high desert 

Joshua forest and traveling on good 

graded road, in and among these 

huge giants, gives one a very restful 

feeling. The road winds through this 

country lending a new, panoramic 

view each time it rises up over a 

knoll or enters a draw. 

Things begin to toughen up a bit as 

several washes are crossed or 

traversed for a short distance, and 

Grapevine is one such place. This is 

the major wash at the west end of 

the mountain range known as the 

Grand Wash Cliffs. Hundreds of 

square miles of surface water is 

drained from this range of mountains 

into Grapevine Wash and then flows 

northward to Lake Mead. 

Evidence of the summer thunder 

showers was seen as the caravan 

traveled through the washes, but this 

posed no problem as the water had 

packed the sand and made it easier 

to pass over and through. Dry, 

Sandy areas are the most hazardous 

for the off road desert traveler, 

therefore the M.A.C. advises to use 

only sand buggies, 4 wheel drives or 

for the more hardy, trail bikes. Even 

so, any wash should be traveled with 

caution and the best policy is to 

travel with a at least two or more 

vehicles. 

After traveling an hour or so, the 

Garnet Mine road turns into a 

shallow valley and at this point the 

vegetation has made a distinct 

change. One sees live oak trees, 

dwarf conifer pines, sage and 

various other plants, too numerous 

to mention. It seems the desert is 

reluctant to give up its growth to the 

higher elevation, for in spite of the 

fast up climb the countryside was 

still covered with lush growth 

It was at this point that this 

semblance of a road started its fast 

uphill climb and the vehicles jogged 

along over rocky outcroppings, 

gullies caused by the rains, small 

boulders and bits of debris strewn 

here and there. In the distance of 

approximately 7 miles the road 

ascends about 2000 feet, so all the 

vehicles, which were fully loaded 

with passengers, were put to a good 

test. 

The caravan included 3 vehicles, a 

Jeep, a Toyota and a Volkswagen 

sand buggy, mine. The buggy was 

on its initial excursion and held up 

beyond expectations. Also present 

were three trail bikes, and those 

riders agreed that this country was 

made for fun and excitement on a 

trail bike. 

On the way up we stopped at the 

abandoned miners shack, for a rest. 

This small building was someone’s 

dream and is situated in a beautiful 

valley. There is a spring in a draw at 

the rear of the house and on the 

bank of this draw are two apricot 

trees, still very good specimens. 

Close to the house and along side of 

the trail is a very rustic paling corral. 

All this adds up to a very restful, 

peaceful setting and my hat’s off to 

the early pioneer that had foresight 

enough to see this when he chose 

his building site. 

On up to the mine area we 

proceeded and before anyone did 

any scouting we had a restful and 

much enjoyed lunch under some of 

the many pines that dot the 

mountainside. In the party were 

Caroline Kelley and Kathy Taylour, 

of Long Beach, Earl Foshee of 

Azusa, Calif., Irven “Whitey” Penland 

and Johnny Smith of Bagdad, 

Arizona, Bob Genung, John 

Damanoff, Deaun and Jeri Lou 

Johnson, all of Phoenix, Pat Denny 

of Newhall, Calif., Lou and Maxine 

Davis from Santa Barbara, and from 

Meadview Frank and Clotee George, 

Blackie and Marguerite Blackstock 

and of course yours truly and wife 

Jackie. 

The Garnet Mine tailings dump gave 

up several very good specimens and 

I’m sure we’ll see a ring setting or 

bolo tie clasp made from one or 

more of the garnets. Whitey was the 

most determined hunter of all and 

came up with the most, and some of 

the nicest samples. Lou Davis did a 

different kind of hunting and that was 

for scenes to capture with his 

unusual camera arrangement. Lou 

has a large telescope to which he 

can attach a 35mm camera and with 

this setup can photograph areas at a 

great distance and the results are 

beautiful pictures. 

It was difficult to tear ourselves away 

but we did finally head for home. 

Always on an outing such as this, 

there are a few minor incidents that 

seem to crop up and this trip was no 

exception. Besides having to shift 

passengers around for better weight 

distribution, there were a few bike 

spills, caused by loose sand and 

gravel, carburetor adjustments, a flat 

tire and one bike ran out of gas, 

These type of incidents, though a 

nuisance at the time, add to the 

excitement and make for good 

conversation at the end of the day. 

All arrived back at Meadview safe 

and happy and looking for the world 

like they had been through a dust 

storm. The cure to that was to head 

for South Cove and a much needed 

swim. An impromptu steak barbeque 

was held that night and it ended a 

very, very nice day Jackie is 

convinced that the ONLY way to 

take this kind of a trip is in a sand 

buggy and she’s ready to go again. 

Meadview Adventurer’s Scored Again Garnet Mine Junket Proved Most Enjoyable 

Blast from the past, September 1967 
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Meadview Lake Motel 

30205  Escalante Blvd 

Meadview AZ 

928-564-2343 

Enjoy The View 

VFW GOOD 
EATS   

• SECOND 

SUNDAY OF 

THE MONTH -

SPAGHETTI               

FEED 5-7 P.M. 

• TACO 

TUESDAYS 5-

7 P.M. 

• HAMBURGER 

WEDNESDAY

S 4-6 P.M. 

• FISH 

FRIDAYS 5-7 

P.M. 

SERVED  TO  

THE  PUBLIC  

COME  JOIN  US! 

** 

ELECTION TIME   

** 

  Membership Meeting 

  Saturday, May 27th 

     10:00 a.m. 

The Easter Bunny came to Meadview! 

He rode up to the MCA in his red fire 

truck. All the kids and adults were out 

front for the meet and greet. Many of 

the kids needed a hug from Mr. Bunny. 

We all then made our way 

inside the MCA Auditorium, so that 

Mr. Bunny could give the eager 

hunters their Easter Baskets. Each 

child had the opportunity to sit on Mr. 

Bunny’s knee and have their pictures 

taken. They then received their baskets.  

Next, everyone enjoyed a 

healthy lunch of hot dogs, 

PB&Js, mac~n~cheese, 

cupcakes, chips and punch. 

There were plenty of games to 

participate in, such as, the sack race, 

ring toss and pin the tail on the bunny. After all of 

the inside festivities were at a close the kids all 

converged outside for some old fashioned Egg 

Hunting. Everyone had a blast.  

I would like to personally 

like to thank all of the 

helpers and volunteers as 

well as Fisherman’s 

Landing Bar for the 

physical as well as the 

financial support in this 

endeavor. It’s a tradition 

that I personally would 

LOVE to see continue for 

years to come.  

 

Tad’s Auto & Marine Service & Repair 
 
ASE Certified Mechanic 

A/C Tune ups 

Brakes 

Suspension Computer Diagnostics 

Tire Repair 
 

 
Tad’s Boat & RV Storage 

Covered & Uncovered 

24 ft. To 36 ft. Covered 

ANY SIZE Uncovered 

24-Hour Access 

Gate Code Entry 

27070 N Pierce Ferry Road 
Meadview, AZ 86444 

(928) 564-2855 

 
By Edie Needham 

Easter 2017 
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We are implementing a Gateway Community Partnership in our community. It is a 
Partnership between businesses and nonprofit organizations in communities like ours that 
border a special place such as our Joshua Tree Forest. It is a mutually beneficial collaboration 
that promotes the businesses to tap into the outdoor recreation economy while building 
support to protect the special place. The outdoor recreation economy in America is huge 
($646 billion annually) and It is the 3rd highest category of American household 
expenditures- only surpassed by spending for financial services and health care.  
 
We've had 2 meetings so far with Meadview and Dolan Springs business owners with very 

positive results.  We are currently developing a plan to implement the partnership. We have a new logo to use 
along with our theme of Arizona Joshua Tree Forest. We are very excited about this new venture. 
 
 
Come join us! Annual membership fees- Single/Couple $25, Family $45, Business $30.   For 

more information check out our website at:  www.joshuatreeforest.org 

FRIENDS OF THE ARIZONA JOSHUA TREE FOREST 

MEADVIEW CIVIC ASSOCIATION IS NOW A BUSINESS MEMBER OF THE 
MEADVIEW CHAMBER OF COMMERCE.  

WE LOOK FORWARD TO OUR FUTURE WORKING RELATIONSHIP WITH 
THIS EXCELLENT ORGANIZATION! 

We would love to receive you photos of 

Meadview and the surrounding areas 

to place in out future Meadview              

Monitor publications. 

Please submit photographs to our e-mail 

address: mca@citlink.net. 

We’re looking forward to seeing those 

great snapshot! 

http://www.joshuatreeforest.org
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UPCOMING 

EVENTS  

FOR 2017 

 

May 6th - Cinco de Mayo Weekend Bandy Party 

May 27th - Memorial Day Weekend Band Party 

June 30th, July 1st, July 4th - Weekend Band Party 

August 19th - Summer DJ Party 

September 2nd - Labor Day Band Party 

October 28th - Halloween Costume Party 

November 17th - Thanksgiving Pot Luck Dinner 

December 9th - Christmas Sweater Karaoke Party 

December 31st - New Years Eve Band Party 

 

 

 

 

290 E. Meadview Blvd, Meadview, AZ 86444   

(928) 564-2100 

Seven hikers met at South Cove Picnic area to hike into the canyons 
beyond the Ramada.  The day was cool, but sunny, and the flowers 
were fantastic.   The hike was led by Joan Stoops and everyone 
returned to the Ramada ready to picnic on hotdogs, beans and side 
dishes.  Five others joined around the picnic table and we  enjoyed 
the sunshine and some great rice krispies cake.    Later, on March 
6th, we hiked the railroad tunnels going to Hoover Dam.  That day 
was windy and the hike was long, but the history of the building of 
Hoover Dam was really interesting.   The tracks were built to haul in 

the rock and concrete that was used to build the dam in the early to mid ‘30’s.   Twelve of us traveled 
Highway 93 and then the l3 miles into Eldorado Canyon to hike into the canyons just above the Colorado 
River.   When we finished lunch we drove the last half mile to the river, where we visited  with tourists 
from Oregon, Georgia, California and many other states who were doing an ATV tour out of Vegas 
coming.   
 
We have set up (once again) a drive to Wickieup then hopefully we’ll get to tour 17 miles of scenic desert flora 
including Palo Verde, Saguaro, Cholla and Pancake Prickly Pear cactus,  Juniper and Cottonwoods along the Big 
Sandy River.   This will be on March 21st.  On March 24th we hope to hike the Monolith Gardens just to the west 
of Kingman.  The 3rd of May we will do an all day trip to the Overlook (Rampart) on the Grand Wash Cliffs above 
Meadview.   We will visit the Lake Mead City Overlook, then drive north as far as we can go, then come back to 
the Meadview Overlook.    Some will be staying overnight after watching the sunset from that vantage point, so if 
you want to join up, bring your tent, or your pickup camper and join the group.   On the 6th (the date may change) 
we plan to drive to Chloride for the Ol’ Miners Day Parade, a visit to the Murals, and some ol’ time yard sales and 
eatin’.   Call either 564-2224 or 564-2213 for times and the meeting place.  
 

Our regular meeting is the 2nd Wednesday of each month 6:30 at the MCA.     

The next Quail Club meeting will be 
held on Tuesday, May 16th at 10:00 
am at the MCA.  The program will 
be the installation of Quail Officers and we will 
be having a potluck.  THE CHALLENGE for the 
members is to bring books to exchange.  

Also, the Dolan Springs Mt. Tipton School Choir 
will be performing.  Please come and support 
them.  You don’t need to be a member of the 
Quail Club to 
attend the 
meetings.  

 The Quail Club 
will go dark the 
months of June, 
July and 
August.  Hope 
you join us back again on September 19th. 

You don’t need to be a member of the Quail Club 
to attend the meetings.   
 
Hope to see you there. 

Quail Club News 
Carole Duran 
Club Reporter 
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MEADVIEW COMMUNITY 

CHURCH 

Our regular, weekly scheduled services are as follows:                 

Sunday:  Sunday School at 9:30 a.m. and  

  Morning Worship at 10:45 a.m.  

  Communion is served the first  

  Sunday of each month. 

2nd Tuesday: Men’s Breakfast at 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday:  Bible Study & Prayer Service at  

  6:30 p.m. We are currently doing a  

  video study related to the “Left  

  Behind” series.   

3rd & 4th  
Thursdays:  Red, White, & Blue Quilters at 9:00  a.m. 
 
Friday:  Choir practice at 6:45 p.m. 

Tune in to our Christian radio station, KVIP, at 90.9 on your 

FM dial. We welcome you to come and worship with us at 

Meadview Community Church. We also invite you to follow us 

on Facebook at “Meadview Community Church”. 

Pastor John Mulvihill 

928-564-2411 

 
MEADVIEW BAPTIST CHURCH 

 
Sunday:   9:45 a.m. - Sunday School        
     11:00 a.m. - Worship Service 
 
Monday:  9:30 a.m. - Women’s Bible Study, the 1st and 
3rd Monday of each month in the Fellowship Hall            
 
Tuesday:  2:00 p.m. - Cottage Prayer at Ann Woods 
Home, 200 Coral Isle Dr. 
 
Thursday: 3:00 p.m.  - Meal & Bible Study/Prayer 
Meeting in the Classroom Bldg. 
 
Saturday: 9:00 a.m. - Men’s Breakfast First Saturday of 
each month.  
 
We will be hosting VBS (Vacation Bible School) July 10th - 
14th. Children of all ages welcome! There will be fun, food, 
and learning about God! 
 

 

Pastor Jack Schoenthaler 
 

928-564-2341 
 

www.meadviewbaptist.com  

LOT FOR SALE 
MCA OWNED 

All utilities available.  
Corner lot. 

1060 E Bradley Bay Drive 
Listed at $10,000  

Please direct all inquiries to 
Kingman Premier Properties of Meadview 

928-564-2222 

 

For Sale by Owner 

———————————— 

Undeveloped lot located in the foothills 
area of Meadview, AZ. 

Lot # 19-0063  Tract # 1198 

1410 E. Pueblo Dr.  

Lot Size Dimensions 130’/260’ 

 

This lot has a gentle downhill slope with a 
beautiful view of the Grand Wash Bluffs of 
the Grand Canyon. Utilities are available at 
the street. 

$15,000 gets you a home site with an awe-
some view. If interested, please call 360-
877-6381 and leave a message. 

 

 

 

 

MANNA FOOD DISTRIBUTION  

IS ON THE FIRST THURSDAY OF 

THE MONTH BETWEEN 8 - 11 A.M.  

AT 330 E. MEADVIEW BLVD. 

CALL 928-218-1654 FOR 

INFORMATION 



 11 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 

 

 

 

4 

C.O.M. meets @ 8:30 

a.m. 

MANNA  Food 

Distribution  from   8 

a.m. to 11 a.m. 

5 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

6 

Meadview Ridge 

Riders ATV Club @ 9 

a.m. 

7 8 

 

9 

 

 

 

10 

Explorers/Over The Hill 

Hikers meet @ 6:30 p.m. 

11 

Red Hatters Society @ 

1:30 p.m. 

12 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

13 

 

14 

Mother’s 

Day 

15 

 

16 

Meadview Quail @ 8:30 

a.m. 

Bingo @ 6:30 p.m. 

 

17 

 

18 19 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

 

20 

21 22 

 
23 

 

24 

 

 

25 

 
26 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

27 

MCA Membership 

Meeting @ 10 a.m. 

MCA ELECTION 

DAY 

28 29 MEMORIAL DAY 

LMRFD @ 1:00 p.m. 

 

 

30 

Bingo @ 6:30 p.m. 

31 

 

   

MAY 2017 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

MANNA  Food 

Distribution  from   8 

a.m. to 11 a.m. 

2 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

3 

Meadview Ridge 

Riders ATV Club @ 

9 am 

4 5 

 

6 

Bingo @ 6:30 p.m. 

7 

Explorers/Over The Hill 

Hikers meet @ 6:30 p.m. 

8 

Red  Hatters Society @ 

1:30 p.m. 

 

9 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

10 

MCA Membership 

Meeting @ 9 a.m. 

11 

 

 

12 

 

13 

Bingo @ 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

14 

 

Flag Day 

15 

 

16 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

 

17 

18 

 

Father’s 

Day 
 

19 

 

20 

Meadview Quail @ 8:30 

am 

Bingo @ 6:30 p.m. 

21 

 

First Day of Summer 

 

22 

 

23 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

24 

 

25 

 

26 

 

27 

Bingo @ 6:30 p.m. 

28 

 

29 30 

Bingo @ 1 p.m. 

 

JUNE 2017 
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Meadview Monitor 
Meadview Civic Association, Inc. 

247 E. Meadview Blvd. 
P.O. Box 217 

Meadview, AZ 86444 
 

Phone: 928-564-2313 
Fax: 928-564-2520 

E-mail: mca@citlink.net 
Website: mca-az.com 

Information Update/Change form         I want to receive E-Billing. 

Property Owner Name: _________________________________________________ 

Care of (if you are caring for the owner’s property): ___________________________________ 

Address: _______________________________________________________________ 

City: ___________________________________State: ________ Zip Code: ___________ 

Phone #: ____________________________ Alt. Phone #: _________________________ 

E-mail Address: __________________________________________________________ 

 

Please do not send your debit/credit card information or cash through snail mail. Also, please do not 

provide us with your debit/credit card information through an e-mail. These are not secure places for 

such important and sensitive information. 


